THE EVERETT MOUNTAINEERS NEWSLETTER

No. 54, Scptember, 1990

Everctt Mountaineers, P.O. Box 1848, Everett, WA 98206

1985, The Year Of living Dangerously, Part 4.

Inlast month’s episode, our hero was stranded on the Olympic
peninsula with serious engine trouble. Fortunately, my sister
happens to live in Port Angeles. I called her and we had my
car towed to her place. Ithen spent the next couple of days of
my vacation repairing the engine. I drove it home, then signed
up for a weekend backpack. I asked to ride in someone else’s
car this time. The backpack trip was uneventful, except for
bad weather.

On the last weekend in October I went on a dayhike, coinci-
dentally, with the same lady I'd gone backpacking within July
and August. It was raining cats and dogs when we left the
trailhead, We crossed the South fork of the Stillagauamish
river on the way to Headlee pass. About fifteen minutes later
we decided we’d had enough of the rain, and headed back
towards the trailhead. The Stillaguamish river had risen and
now was flowing over the footlog we’d used to cross it. We
were stranded with just the gear in our daypacks. If you can’t
wait until next month to find out what happened to us, this trip
was described in a couple of issues of Signpost magazine.
- John Witters

ELECTION OF OFFICERS for 1990-1991

Pursuant to the ByLaws, the nominating committee presented
aslate of candidates for office at the August business meeting.
These persons are:

Chair: Larry Longley
Vice Chair: Dorothy Beeman
Diane Jochimsen
Secretary:  Linda Nyman
Treasurer:  Dianne Duffy
Trustee: Don Heck

All ballots mailed-in must be received by 5:00 P.M. Septem-
ber 5th, 1990. Ballots cast at the Annual Meeting (9/5/90) will
be accepted prior to the meeting and during the call for ballols
as announced as a item of old business.

Ballots will be counted and the results announced at the
meeting and through this newsletter,

Please take time and vote for one person for each office.
Provision for a write in candidate will also be available on the
ballot for your use. Cut out appropriate ballot, complete and
mail to address on Newsletter.

EVERETT ANNUAL AWARDS BANQUET
Advance Notice

Saturday, November 17, 1990

Quality Inn (formerly Holiday Inn),

Everett, Washington.

Events, Pricing and details to follow in October News

letter.

WHEN:
WHERE:

HELP WANTED
Help is needed for the banquet in, 1) ticket pricing and
selling, 2) menu selection and price setting, 3) center
pieces and door prizes, and 4) program cover and
content. Call Dorothy Beeman at 668-8475 if you can
help.
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS
Join us in welcommg new members of the Everett Branch.



WORST TENTMATE

FUN THINGS FOR A STORMY DAY

(The above articles reprinted from Backpacker Magazine, January, 1988)
PLEASE REFER TO THE MOUNTAINEER FOR
MORE INFORMATION REGARDING FOLK
DANCING, COURSES AND OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES

CLIMBING
Open to Basic Course students and graduates and Inter-
mediate Course students and graduates, basic Climbs are
intended to fulfill Basic course requirements. Group size
limited to 6, unless noted otherwise.
Sept 22-23, Mt Stuart, 9415', Intermediate climb, West
Ridge, Grade 2, Class 5.4, Limit 4, Leader: Joe Garcia,
(h) 671-3315, (w) 676-3916

BRANCH OFFICERS

Branch Chair Larry Longley 252-1669
Vice Branch Chair  Dorothy Beeman 668-8475
Secretary Heidi Ondrasik 483-6715
Treasurer Dianne Duffy 347-6849
Trustee Don Heck 347-6849

STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Alpinc Scramblers  Dennis Miller 745-5846
Climbing Gail McClary 337-7712
Communications Beth SeacordCase  365-8042
Conservation Corlan Carlson 525-4559
Explorer Scout Post Doug Donaldson 347-4182
Folkdance Laurie Akers 659-6559
Hiking John Witters 353-4672
Membership Dana Miller 745-5846
Skiing Ted Case 365-8042
Social Vera Shimer 334-8038
Call For Articles

We are looking for articles/monthly columns of general interest
for printing in the Evereit Mountaineers ncwslctter. These
articles can be about any mountaineering activity (conservation,
hiking, climbing, skiing, folkdancing, etc) sponsored by the
club. They can be personal stories of incidents or accomplish-
ments, reports on group achievements (how many people com-
pleted a certain course), new techniques being taught and
practiced in courses, photography tips, upcoming meetings or
events in other outdoor clubs (kayaking, spelunking, biking),
recognition of volunieers for their efforts, letters to the editor,
suggestions and questions aboutactivilies, etc.. Remember this
is your newsletier. We want to printitems of interest 10 you , the
membership.

Articles can be sent on computer disc (Macintosh pre-
ferred), or typed or neatly writien on paper. Send articles to:

Everett Mountai neers

Attn: Newsletter Editor
-P.O.Box 1848 . .

Everett, Washington, 98206.

Newsletter editor reserve the right to accept or reject any
article, We reserve the right to print articles as time and space
permits. Besteffort will be made to insurc time sensitive articles
are printed on time. Notresponsible for content accuracy of any
article printed.

—___ PUBLICATIONDEADLINES |
Submission deadline for the November Bulletin is
September 20. Please send these to the P.O. Box, Attn.
Virginia Lachmann, Bulletin Coordinator. Submissions for
the October Newsletter are due September 5. Send these to
the P.O. Box or give them to Beth or Wayne at the business

mecting.

BUSINESS MEETING September §, 1990
The next business meeting will be Wednesday,
September 5, at the Everett Congregational Church in
downtown Everett, 2624 Rockefeller at 7:30 P.M.. All
members and guests are encouraged to attend A slide
program on "Artic Wildlife" by Scott Dorough will

follow the business meeting.

LOOKOUT AND TRAIL MAINTENANCE
COMMITTEE UPDATE
Scheduled meetings: August 27th, at Ron Smiths residence,
514 106th Place SW, Everett. Members Welcome.

Aug. 25-26, Three Fingers Lookout. Mount shutters,
Sept. 15, Tupso Pass-Goat Flats Trail. Trail Maintinance.
See or call Jerry Thompson (653-7390) for more info.
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